

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

1010 ENFIELD STREET • ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT 06082 TEL: 860.253.6531 • FAX: 860.253.6515

February 24, 2023

Mrs. Sheila Bailey, Town Clerk Enfield Town Hall 820 Enfield Street Enfield, CT 06082

Dear Mrs. Bailey:

Recently, the Board and certain members of the central office leadership received a letter, which is being investigated by the Enfield Police. As a result of the ongoing investigation, the regularly scheduled Enfield Board of Education Meeting for <u>Tuesday February 28th</u> has been cancelled. As this is still an active law enforcement matter, we cannot comment further and direct all inquiries to the Enfield Police Department.

cc: BOE